
















March 22, 2010 
 
Mr. Richard Bailey   
Deputy Chief Information Officer 
Connecticut Department of Information Technology 
101 East River Drive, East Hartford, CT 06108 
 
Dear Mr. Bailey, 
 
On behalf of Northwestern Connecticut Community College, I am writing to express support for the 
Broadband Technology grant proposed by the Connecticut Department of Information Technology to 
expand access to information and instruction through the Connecticut Education Network.  

Northwestern Connecticut Community College serves approximately 1,700 credit students each semester 
with a slightly smaller number of non-credit students enrolled throughout the year.  Since 2000, 
headcount enrollment has grown by 7% and full-time equivalents have increased by 27% in the same time 
period.   In order for these students to gain the knowledge needed to advance to higher levels of education 
and to enter the workforce with the skills required by Connecticut’s competitive job market, they must 
have access to the most advanced educational technology and  the latest information available.  The 
inclusion of our college in this ARRA Broadband Grant means that we will be capable of supporting the 
kind of education our internet-savvy younger students require. In addition, with fifty percent of our non-
credit enrollments focused on workforce development, students who are training or retraining for a career 
will have the resources necessary to support their efforts.  It is important to note that the two largest towns 
in our service area, Winsted and Torrington, have unemployment rates of 12% compared to the State’s 
average of 9.8% and the median income is $13,000 below the State’s median income.  Torrington’s 
poverty rate is 11%. 

We are located in a sparsely populated area of the State, yet cover a very large geographic area.  The 
higher cost for connection has made access unavailable within CEN funding. Connecting our facility will 
be a major improvement in the educational environment for students and will result in major 
improvements to the internet environment in this part of the State.  For example, the Office of Rural 
Health is located at our college and improved broadband will assist  health care providers (EMTs, hospital 
emergency rooms, etc.) in improving communications and the sharing of data.  

I welcome the opportunity to support this innovative proposal and look forward to working with the 
Department of Information Technology to strengthen and expand the Connecticut Education Network. 

Sincerely, 

 

Barbara Douglass, Ph.D. 
President 
 



THE LICIA & MASON BEEKLEY COMMUNITY LIBRARY 
10 CENTRAL AVENUE 
PO BOX 247 
NEW HARTFORD, CT 06057 
 
 
March 25, 2010 
 
Richard R. Bailey 
Deputy Chief Information Officer 
State of Connecticut 
Department of Information Technology 
101 East River Drive 
East Hartford, CT 06108  
 
 
Dear Mr. Bailey, 
 
I am writing in support of the Department of Information Technology’s application for a 
Broadband Technology Opportunities Program grant.  Receiving our Internet connection 
through CEN has made it possible for our Library to provide fast Internet service to our 
patrons. Increasing the broadband capacity of our Library to a fiber connection would 
greatly improve what we can offer. 
 
At our small library use of our public access Internet computers has been steadily 
increasing. Currently, we have seven public access Internet computers and use is up 41% 
since 2006.  Many people do not have, or no longer have, Internet service or a computer 
at home; some want a faster Internet connection; some patrons just want a quiet place to 
work. Patrons are job hunting, checking e-mail, doing homework, checking into health 
issues, etc.  Some days they are filled all day long. 
 
We are always trying to respond to our patrons’ needs and requests. Having Internet 
computers available at the Library is becoming an extremely important service we offer.  
Having a fiber connection to the Library would allow us to provide the best service we 
can to our patrons and would let us expand what we will be able to offer in the future. I 
hope you will favor this application for this most important service, for our Library and 
other public libraries in the State of Connecticut. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Elisabeth Saunders 
 

Library Director 
 



The Brookfield Library 
 
 

 
182 Whisconier Road 

Brookfield, CT  06804 
203-775-6241  /  Fax 203-740-7723 

www.brookfieldlibrary.org 
 
 
March 24, 2010 
 
 
Richard R. Bailey 
Deputy Chief Information Officer 
State of Connecticut 
Department of Information Technology 
101 East River Drive 
East Harford, CT  06108 
 
 
Dear Mr. Bailey, 
 
I am writing in support of the Department of Information Technology’s application for a 
Broadband Technology Opportunities grant.  The Brookfield Library has had a Connecticut 
Education Network (CEN) line for the past few years.  Because of the extremely heavy use of the 
library’s Internet-accessible computers, and the bandwidth used by the library’s online circulation 
software, the CEN connection speeds are no longer adequate to meet our needs. 
 
Patron complaints about Internet connection speeds have led us to contract with Charter 
Communications for a higher-speed Internet connection.  Charter had provided a basic connection 
at no cost to the library, but we are now paying $50/month to be able to pull some of our traffic off 
the CEN line and transfer it to the cable modem.  In this time of increased use and reduced 
funding, that $600/year, as well as the $600 piece of hardware required, could be better spent for 
many other line items. 
 
Area residents seeking jobs, the shift of many resources from print to online, and the growing use 
of Web 2.0 tools are factors in patron expectations of their public libraries.  Increased bandwidth 
through the CEN will allow us to continue to provide the level of service patrons have come to 
expect from The Brookfield Library. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Anita R. Barney 
Library Director 
 
 
 
 










